that

Minutes of the University Council on Teaching
Friday, May 11, 2007
11:30 a.m. - 1:00 PM, Bourneuf House

Present: Chris Hepburn (Chair), Sue Barrett, Mary Joe Hughes, Bill Petri, Fred Yen,
Jackie Lerner

Guests: Bert Garza, Provost and Dean of Faculties; Pat De Leeuw, Vice Provost for
Faculties

The minutes of April 20™, 2007 were approved by all with minor corrections.

Course Evaluations Update: 60% of online course evaluations were already completed
before the start of the exam period.

There was a discussion about what would go public if the online evaluations were
published. Here are the general issues that were raised:
- Should only some evaluation information be made public
Bert remarked that the students will take down the PEPs if BC makes the
evaluations available
The Council of Dean’s prefer to go to a system next fall where they see all the
information in the evaluations, including the written evaluations- they will give
faculty a warning before this happens
There needs to be a monitoring of student negativity toward profs- making all
comments public has the same effect as the PEPs

Fred suggested that different information be given to different audiences and
administrators could see all information they need for tenure and promotion decisions

Issues that have to do with our propos






